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  Term 4 Week 5 3 November 2021 
 

DATE EVENT 

25 November 2021 Kindergarten Transition Dates (TBA) 

2 December 2021 Year 6 Mini Fete 

9 December 2021 Presentation Day Years 3-6 

  10 December 2021 Presentation Day Kindy – Year 2  

13 December 2021 Year 6 Farewell  

16 December 2021 Students Last Day  

 
 

Principal’s Report                            
  

Dear Parents and carers, 
 

We are hoping to hold the following end of year events. More details will be sent out but for now please add these 

dates to your diary. 

Year 6 Mini Fete – 2 December 

K -2 Presentation Day Assembly – 10 December 

3-6 Presentation Day Assembly – 9 December 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner – 13 December  

A gentle reminder to make sure your children are at school by 8:55am or as close to the bell as possible. I know 

that some students are struggling to get back into the early morning routine however it is important that they are 

starting the school day with their class and on time.  

 

School Planning for 2022 and Kindergarten Enrolments 

Whilst it feels like we have just organised a return to school, it’s that time of the year when we start planning for 

the next school year. Knowing exact numbers of enrolments is essential for school planning. Please can you let 

us know if your child will not be returning to Normanhurst in 2022 and if you need to enrol a Kindergarten child 

for 2022, please do so by Monday 8 November.  

 

2022 class requests  

At this time of year our staff are regularly asked that special consideration be given for student class placement 

for the following year. Our staff have a very good knowledge of our students’ needs and do a very good job of 

forming classes to meet the needs of all the students. All our classes are mixed ability and cater for the wide 

range of needs among the students. 
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If you feel that you have extenuating circumstances that require a parent request and these are not already 

known by your child’s teacher, please put your request in an email to the Principal no later than Friday 19 

November. Please note that requests for specific teachers or friendship groups will not be considered. 

Check-in Assessments 

This week our year 3-6 participating in a Reading and Numeracy Check-in Assessment. The Check-In Assessment 

is a NSW Department of Education online reading and numeracy assessment available to support schools to 

assess and monitor student learning following the period of learning from home. The Check-In Assessments will 

supplement existing school practices to identify how students are performing in Literacy and Numeracy and to help 

teachers tailor their teaching more specifically to student needs.  

Cyber Safety 

Our students have spent an unprecedent amount of time in the last 3 months online. I have also noticed that many 

of our older students have mobile phones. It is important that we are aware of what our children have access to. 

This week the Youth Liaison Officer for the Hornsby area will be onsite talking to our Year 6 students about the 

responsible use the of the many digital platforms that our students have access to and how to keep safe online. I 

have included in this week’s Newsletter information that I am hoping you will find helpful. Please access the DoE’s 

website for more information  Digital Citizenship 

TikTok and Snapchat are two of the most accessed social media apps by young teenagers. Please read through 

the information below to support you and your children. 

TikTok is a social media app for creating and sharing short videos. TikTok has a feature called Family Pairing that 

allows parents to link their Tik Tok account to their teen’s account. Family pairing lets parents set controls like how 

much time their child spends on TikTok, the content they can see and their privacy settings. Find out more about 

TikToks safety settings in the The eSafety Guide for parents. 

Snapchat is a messenger app that lets you send images, video, or instant text messages to friends. For more 

information go to https://www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/esafety-guide/snapchat 

Have a good week, 

 
Warm regards, 
 
Jacqueline Gordon  
Relieving Principal 
 

Digital%20Citizenship
https://www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/esafety-guide/youtube-kids
https://www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/esafety-guide/snapchat
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P&C News 
 

  Cherry Drive 2021 

 

 
 

Our successful Cherry Drive from last year is Back! Please see flyer for details. 

 

Principal Selection Merit Panel Representative  

We are very urgently seeking someone from the school parent body who has a culturally diverse background and 

may be available to sit on the selection panel in the recruitment process of our new Principal. There are some set 

time commitments required for this role, if you are, or know of anyone who is interested please contact me before 

Friday 10am, thank you. 

 

The NEW 2022 P&C  

Some of us met up last Monday evening for a much-needed social gathering and discussed some important issues 

including new fundraising ideas, the Band continuance and events that we wish to host next year. Just so that you 

know we are real people, and pic shown for a bit of fun… here we are (L-R): Back row - Brooke Lennox (Secretary), 

Ian Air (Building Fund/Grounds), Eve Quigley (Fundraising), Front row - Edd Smith (Treasurer), Kerri Wickenden, 

Bonita Chan (President), Jim Walker (Band President), missing from pic Andrew Velson (VP) 
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)  

REMINDER to renew your P&C Membership fees now - please pay your $2 fee 

Name: Normanhurst Public School P&C Assn  

BSB: 032-084    

Account: 691 588   

Reference: Surname and PC Fee 

Fundraising 

The Expressions Tea towels were distributed last week. If you have not got yours yet, please let us know. We also 

have Extras to purchase as last minute gifts for extended Family and Friends for Christmas. Please contact 

fundraising@npspandc.com for any questions. 

 

Facebook Page  

Did you know the P&C has our own Facebook page? Please LIKE us and Follow! 

https://www.facebook.com/NormanhurstPublicPC 

Each of the Year level cohorts have their own FB page as well (not School run) managed by Parent volunteers, 

please ask your Class Parent on how to join. Playdates, and school-related questions and information is often 

shared here and parents find it very helpful. 

Bonita Chan 

NPS P&C Association President 

president@npspandc.com 

mailto:fundraising@npspandc.com
https://www.facebook.com/NormanhurstPublicPC
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Uniform Shop News 

Due to COVID restrictions, the Uniform Shop is currently only open for online orders. At this time we are unable to 
have families coming to the shop to try on uniforms for size or purchase pre-loved items. 

Please place your orders via the online shop at https://www.npspandc.com/uniform/. 

Orders will be delivered to children’s classrooms each week on a Friday. 

Please keep all packaging and tags attached until your child has tried on the clothes, in case you need to swap 
sizes. We are unable to exchange clothes without their original packaging. 

If you would like to purchase any pre-loved items, please email me with the item name and size and I will let you 
know what is available. 

Please email me if you need any assistance. 

Kristie Whitehead 

NPS Uniform Shop  

Email: uniformshop@npspandc.com 

 

Canteen News 

The Canteen re opens for orders from today Wednesday 27 October. We will be doing pre orders only through 
School24. There will be NO COUNTER SALES at recess or lunch. 

As usual, you can still order frozen treats to be collected from the canteen. Please remind your child they need to 
bring the stamped lunch order bag to the canteen to collect, after they are let out to play. There may be some menu 
changes/ adjustments due to product availability this term. 

The Canteen follows strict food hygiene/ Covid safe rules. Please email me canteen@npspandc.com with any 
questions 

Lisa Pang 
Canteen Manager 
 

P&C NPS Bands News 

BAND NEW MEMBERS and COMMITTEE POSITIONS AVAILABLE 

Do you want to come and join the Normanhurst Public School P&C Association Band Sub-committee? We meet at 
least once a term (currently via ZOOM) so it is very easy to join us and share your ideas. We love to meet new 
parents and carers in the NPS Band community! 

We are currently looking for NEW members to inject fresh ideas and inspire us for the 2022 Band Programme. You 
could also become our next President, Treasurer, Fundraising, Music Librarian... New nominations are being taken 
for these roles NOW! 

The next P&C Band AGM is on at 7:30 PM on Monday 15 November where all current positions will vacate, and we 
will vote in new people to these roles. If you are interested in a role/scope to be emailed to you, please contact us 
on the details below. We would love to hear from you! The sign-in details for this meeting will be provided via the 
Skoolbag App. 

Zoom Band Rehearsals 

It is so great to be back at school! We would like to confirm that morning Zoom rehearsals are still on but lunchtime 
rehearsals are cancelled at this time due to current Department of Education guidelines. As the guidelines change, 
we will review and update our band families should we be able return to onsite rehearsals… fingers crossed! 
 

mailto:uniformshop@npspandc.com
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Band Information Night - POSTPONED 

Our 2022 NPS Band information night that was planned for next week is postponed due to a number of issues and 
will be held in the first week of December, we will confirm the date next week. We apologise for any inconvenience 
caused. 

Jim Walker 

NPS P&C Bands President bandpresident@npspandc.com 
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How to Enrol 

 

1. Check eligibility requirements https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index. This will tell you if you 

need to complete an In Area or Out of Area Enrolment Form.  

 

2. Go to the Normanhurst Public School Website https://normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/.  

 

3. Complete an Online Application Form for In Area or Out of Area Enrolments. See instructions below on how 

to access the online form. Please note that online Out of Area Enrolments (OoA) will only be possible online 

from Thursday June 17 2021. Prior to this date, OoA Enrolments can be completed by printing the application 

form found on the website.  

 

4. Contact the school via email for information if required. Email your 100 point ID check documents (see 

document on the next page attached for details). The required 100 point check documents as well as your 

child’s Birth certificate and immunization certificate can be emailed to the school. 

 

5. If you would prefer not to enrol online - you can print the application from the website and email it to the 

school.  

 
6.  Out of Area Enrolments 

As outlined in the department’s enrolment policy, our school may accept enrolments from outside our local 

enrolment area if places are available. We will assess applications for non-local enrolment on a case-by-

case basis. 

  
 

 

 

 

 

  
  
          
 

NORMANHURST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 

Normanhurst Road, Normanhurst 2076 
Phone:     9489 1152            Fax:    9489 3257 

Email:       normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:   www.normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

    
 
 
 

Click APPLY ONLINE and 

complete the Enrolment 

Online & Submit your 

Application so the office staff 

can review your  

Application. 

  
 

Go to Normanhurst Public 

School Webpage and click 

ENROLMENT  

  
 

If you are unable to do the 

online form, please print 

this form and return to the 

School to via email or 

post. 

  
 

https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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